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Background:

Currently, the College’s policy on accepting transfer credit is:

The maximum number of courses taken in transfer from schools designated as community colleges or junior colleges will not exceed 16 course units (64 semester hours).  The maximum number of courses transferred from all sources will not exceed 20 course units (80 semester hours).

For transferability, one course unit equals four (4) semester hours.  The College of New Jersey will transfer in courses based on this same formula, i.e., a 3 semester hour course will equal .75 course units.

This policy is consistent with the fact that almost all programs at the college require 32 units (128 semester hours).  Engineering programs, however, require up to 40 course units.  The School of Engineering, therefore, is asking that the 64 credit limit be raised for engineering students who have earned an associate’s degree in an engineering or pre-engineering program where that associate’s degree program requires the student to earn more than 64 credits.  In circumstances where a student has earned such an associate’s degree, they request that the full amount of the required credits be transferable to an engineering program at The College of New Jersey, so long as that number of credits does not exceed half of the course units required for the TCNJ degree.
New Jersey administrative code limits neither the number of credits in an associate’s degree nor the number of those credits that are transferable.  There is a state-wide comprehensive transfer agreement based upon the principle that, “An A.A. or A.S. degree from a New Jersey community college will be fully transferable as the first two years of a baccalaureate degree program at New Jersey public four-year institutions.”
Charge:

The Steering Committee charges the Committee on Academic Programs to review the request from the School of Engineering and consider:

· If there should be any exceptions to the limit of 64 credits that may be transferred from a community college?
· If there are to be any exceptions to the 64-credit limit, should they apply only to the School of Engineering or to other programs at the College?
If there are to be any exceptions to the 64-credit limit, what principles should guide those exceptions? Principles to consider may include but are not limited to 1) the current principle, which  applies to most programs, that the upper limit may be no more than half the credits required for the TCNJ degree, 2) the impact that an exceptional upper limit has on the total transfer limit of 80 credits from all sources. Timeline:  
The Steering Committee requests that CAP complete this charge by the end of Fall semester, 2009.  

